
National Transportation Safety Board 
Washington, D.C. 20594 

 
 

September 3, 2019 
 
 
 

Mr. Russ Kick 
P.O. Box 36914 
Tucson, Arizona 85740-6914 

 
Re: National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) 
 Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) No. FOIA-2019-00275 

 
Dear Mr. Kick: 

 
This letter responds to your FOIA request for information regarding the above accident. 

In your request, you seek the NTSB's FOIA request log covering 2018 which includes a field 
showing the subject of each request and a field for the final disposition. 

 
Enclosed is the information you requested. 

 
Personal information, notably social security numbers, personal identifying information, 

is withheld pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 552(b)(6), which exempts from disclosure “personnel and 
medical files and similar files the disclosure of which would constitute a clearly unwarranted 
invasion of personal privacy.” The approximately 9 pages of documents are withheld in full or 
we redacted pages that include personal addresses, phone numbers, etc. 

 
The NTSB has concluded processing your FOIA. No fees are being charged for 

processing the request. You may contact Ms. Joy Gordon, the analyst who processed your 
request, as well as our FOIA Public Liaison at 202-314-6540 for any further assistance 
and to discuss any aspect of your request. Additionally, you may contact the Office   of 
Government Information Services (OGIS) at the National Archives and Records 
Administration (NARA) to inquire about the FOIA mediation services they offer. The 
contact information for OGIS is as follows: OGIS, NARA, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, 
College Park, Maryland 20740-6001, e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741- 
5770; toll free at 1-877-684-6448; or facsimile at 202-741-5769. 



If you are not satisfied with the response to this request, you may administratively 
appeal by writing to the NTSB, Attn: Ms. Sharon Bryson, Managing Director, 490 
L'Enfant Plaza, SW, Washington, D.C. 20594. Your appeal must be postmarked or 
electronically transmitted within 90 days of the date of the response to your request. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

Melba D. Moye 
FOIA Officer 

Enclosure 


